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File: 97150-20/2013-03 

May 25, 2015 

VIA EMAIL 

Jeremy Shelford 
Ratcliff & Company 
500 – East Elevators, 221 West Esplanade 
North Vancouver BC   V7M 3J3 

Dear Mr. Shelford: 

Re: Full Scope Compliance Audit of NRFL A72921 

In the commentary of the report Audit of Forest Planning and Practices – 639881 BC Ltd. Non-
Replaceable Forest Licence A72921, the Board requested an update on the progress 
made regarding the outstanding abatement obligations and the reporting of the required 
information for current and past abatement activities to government.  As well as a report on the 
other actions implemented to address the issues identified in the audit (soils, reporting, invasive 
plants), by February 27, 2015. 

The Board received the Licensee's email response, dated March 19, 2015. Board staff have 
assessed this information, noting that 639881 BC has completed all outstanding 
abatement, reporting and grass seeding obligations. The Board also received your letter dated 
May 19, 2015. Board staff have assessed the new information and note that in addition to 
carrying out the commitments noted above, the remainder of the licence volume has been sold 
to Canfor with the agreement that Canfor will manage all required activities and obligations. In 
addition, the licensee is in the process of transferring the outstanding silviculture obligations. 

The Board is pleased to see your abatement and reporting obligations are now up to date and 
the remaining licence volume has been sold to an experienced licensee. The Board now 
considers this file closed.  

Yours sincerely, 

 
Timothy S. Ryan, RPF 
Chair 


